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May 23rd, 2025 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

I am requesting community project funding for City of Las Vegas Vision Zero Program Implementation in fiscal year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Las Vegas, 495 S. Main St., Las Vegas, NV, 89101. 

The funding would be used to implement strategies to enhance transportation safety along a number of corridors that 

have been identified as a “High Injury Network” as part of our Vision Zero Action Plan where traffic fatalities and 

serious injuries are heavily concentrated. The requested funding would be used toward construction of federally 

adopted countermeasures for improving transportation safety along the following roadways, four of which are located 

in the 4th District. 

The project would be a valuable use of taxpayer funds because funding would be used for the School Zone Safety 

Improvements project will implement transportation safety enhancements for 281 school zone locations throughout the 

City of Las Vegas as part of our Vision Zero Action Plan, which aims to eliminate traffic fatalities and serious injuries by 

2050. The requested funding would support citywide upgrades to our existing school flasher systems to improve school 

zone safety and system reliability, while minimizing system maintenance. Additionally, federally adopted safety 

countermeasures, including crosswalk visibility improvements, will be constructed to regulate, warn, and guide all 

transportation system users, further increasing safety within school zones. Schools benefiting from these upgrades include 

Howard Heckethorn Elementary School, Lied Middle School, Bonanza High School, and more than 45 other schools 

within Nevada’s 4th District. 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by chapter 53 of title 49 of the 

United States Code. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Congressman Steven Horsford 

 

STEVEN A. HORSFORD 

4TH DISTRICT, NEVADA 
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